FRIENDS OF EASTER CRAIGLOCKHART HILL
Note of the Meeting of 24 November 2019
	1  Apologies  

Jane, Graeme and Will.
Present: Ewan, Bill, Alastair, Hilda, Simon, Andy and Izzy
 The Board of Trustees had agreed to the co-option of Andrew Strathdee.  Ewan welcomed Andrew to the group and thanked him for agreeing to become a trustee.
	

	2  Matters Arising

The minute of the meeting of 7 April 2019 was accepted.

a) The LNR Management Plan is now due to be produced by CEC during 2020. It is understood a new format is being worked on.
b) The new hill top path is now in place and has been well received. This appears to be a well constructed path which has held up well in adverse weather.

c) Contact has been maintained with Edinburgh Napier University MSC course on Wildlife Biology and Conservation. Once again, the students are doing autumn assignments on theoretical proposals for the enhancement of ECH LNR.

d) Alastair updated the Board on where he had got to with exploring potential greenbelt status for the area and about the possible implications of the new planning framework on greenbelt status in general. He will keep the group informed.
e) CEC officers have advised there was no differential designation for ponds as either for recreational or wildlife use. Each application to access the pond for recreational purposes such as kayaking or canoeing would have to be assessed on its own merit.

f) There seems to be no movement with the Forest Kindergarten proposal meantime for ECH. A watching brief, however, requires to be maintained to ensure the LNR does not become subject to over use.
	Alastair

Ewan

Ewan

	3  Update and Workplan from Izzy

a) The programme of Walks and Talks has been very successful with about 220 participants.

Possible future topics include an early morning moth walk, a bat walk and repeats of the history cruise, the mushroom walk, the foraging workshop and the Midsummer Beltane climb to the hilltop.
b) The activity days for children have been successful and Izzy plans to host more next year, perhaps with sessional worker input
c) One session had been held with children from Barnardos and the plan is to hold others in each season of the year.

d) Sessions with South Morningside School included feedback and ideas about what they would like to see developed on ECH. Izzy will write this up.
e) Wildflowers and trees will be planted using the trees sourced from the Woodland Trust and now stored in our ‘cage’ at the top of the pond.
f) The Gentle Trail has been planned and will soon be in place and a Woodland Trail has also been planned.

g) Three potential play areas have been identified in the transferred woodlands with a living willow maze planned on one site and hopes that budgets may allow for some chainsaw sculptures on felled and fallen trees. 

h) The Hill Work Squad has met monthly and taken on a variety of tasks. Average attendance is usually 6 to 10 but 56 people in total have now signed up to participate.

i) Izzy maintains and promotes the social media accounts which are gradually  building up followers.
	

	4. AGM Feedback

It was felt that the AGM had been successful with more than 40 members attending.

Very helpful comments came from the consultation on the four proposed projects for the area.

It was agreed that we did not need to have consultation sessions at every AGM and that we could invite speakers as an alternative.
	

	5.  Grants and Projects
Grant applications have been made and shall be made to fund the trails and the proposed play and picnic areas.  Our application to the SW Neighbourhood Partnership was successful and we have been awarded £2,500. We are awaiting the outcome of other grant applications. 
	Ewan

	6.  Accounts Update
Bill reported that there was a healthy £23,000 in the accounts (most is funding received in advance). We had an underspend in year 1 of the Lottery funding but have revised budgets for Years 2 and 3 to take up the underspend. Our year 2 grant.  was received in August. Bill tabled itemised expenditure v budget accounts which demonstrated that spending was in line with budgets.

Ewan advised that we were looking to invest in some battery powered  tools (strimmer and hedgecutter) to enable the group to take on more devolved tasks .It was clarified that tasks were devolved from the Council only by mutual agreement and could be renegotiated.
The Canal History Cruise generated almost £700 for our funds and we have received in excess of £250 in donations from the walks and talks programme.
Bill asked if there could be clarification as to how the Water of Leith or other groups deal with direct payments made to them. This would enable us to take payment in advance of events by way of booking. Bill will contact The Water of Leith.
	Bill

	7.  Community Plan
Ewan thanked the trustees for commenting on the draft Community Plan and will incorporate the comments in the final draft. A map will be added in due course.
Bill asked about the possible viewpoint from a curling rink area referenced in the Plan. It was explained that this curling rink (not to be confused with the one in the lower woods) is located in Craighouse Woods and was built around 1900  for the patients living in Craighouse Hospital. Several volunteer groups (Napier and Green Team) have been deployed to clear debris and undergrowth from the rink.  The Scottish Curling Association have been involved and report that this rink is the only intact historic curling rink in Edinburgh and one of  very few left in Scotland. Once it has been completely cleared, we will organise some sort of event to recognise and promote it.
	

	8.  Board Members
Ewan advised that we still have vacancies for trustees. All were asked to consider nominations. It was recognised that we should be trying to ensure that as many stakeholders and interest groups as possible are represented.
	All

	9.  AOCB
Hilda raised concerns about the impact of the proposed parking restrictions on the Lockhartons and the potential of access to the LNR being made difficult for dog walkers and families who need to bring a car to access the nature reserve.  Alistair offered to raise this at the upcoming Wickets Residents Meeting.
	Alistair

	10. Date of next Meeting
To be arranged.
	Hilda



